

December 13, 2019

Mayor Crompton and Council Resort Municipality of Whistler 4325 Blackcomb Way Whistler, BC, VON 1B4

RE: Progress Payment (SWPI-831: Block 1, CCF3 & CCF4 Prescriptions, 2017)

Dear Mayor Crompton and Council,

Thank you for submitting final reporting and requesting a progress payment for the above noted fuel management project. The Strategic Wildfire Prevention Initiative Working Group has reviewed and approved the request.

Progress payments of up to 75 per cent of the approved grant are available with approved technical and financial reporting.

The report notes that actual incurred costs of \$38,991.12. The approved eligible grant for this project is \$20,010.00. Based on this, payment in the amount of \$15,007.50, or 75 per cent of the total approved grant, will follow shortly by electronic funds transfer.

The balance of eligible grant funding will be available when the project has been completed and final reporting has been fully approved.

On behalf of the Working Group, I commend your progress and wish you continued success in your community safety efforts.

Sincerely,

Peter Ronald Programs Officer

cc: Heather Beresford, Environmental Stewardship Manager, Resort Municipality of Whistler Tony Botica, Wildfire Prevention Officer, Coastal Fire Centre

The Strategic Wildfire Prevention Initiative is funded by the Province of BC